
Delete this text and upload your image.

Club Meeting

Glendora
Meets at Peppertree
Cafe
1020 E Rte 66
Glendora, CA 91740
Time: Tuesday at
08:00 AM

Club Leaders

Rudy Hayek
President

Kathleen A
Clark
President-
Elect
International
Service
Chair
Jane Adair
Bock
iPast
President
Kathy Boyer
Secretary

Steve
Sciurba
Treasurer
Joseph Cina
III
CCO-Club
Comm. Offcr
Club
Director
Public
Image Chair
Gary L.
Boyer
Special
Projects
Christine S.
Storm-Smith
Club

gg

Congratulations to the New Grandparents, Dennis & Tricia, introducing their
granddaughter, Quinn, and Congratulations to Rudy & Susanne for their 2nd
grand child, Misha & they have a grandson, William who is about 4 1/2 years

old.

It's always great to announce the newest additions to our Rotary Families and this week
we get to do it twice. First, Dennis & Trisha Franklin announced their first grandchild,

Quinn Piper Robinson. As those of us who have done this before know, there is
something special about the first grandchild. It gives us a renewed faith in the future
and Dennis & Trisha are excited to join the club that many of us have already been

inducted into.
Including Rudy & Susanne Hayek, who also saw a new addition to their family enter the
world this week, Misha. Misha was born in Toronto, Canada, so, of course, the doting

Grandma Susanne made the journey to Toronto to see their new granddaughter.
Susanne being away you may also notice a change in the newsletter as others try to take

care of it in Susanne's absence.
Congratulations to both Dennis & Trisha and Rudy & Susanne.

Citizens of the Year
The Rotary Club of Glendora was happy to help celebrate with Gary & Kathy Boyer at
their "Citizen's of the Year" Dinner last Thursday sponsored by the Glendora Chamber of
Commerce. Rotarian Joe Cina, the Chamber's CEO, put on a great event as always.

The honor of "Citizen's of the Year" recognition is not an
anomaly for the Rotary Club of Glendora. Past recipients who
were also members of Rotary include Thom Hill, Keith &
Dottie Hilliard, Gordie & Diane Norman, Pat Janes & George
McGill. Gary and Kathy's longest best friends, George &
Debbie Frahm were the host and Tom Strickland did the
invocation. Their sons Travis and Daniel, along with Derek
and Tessa, their grandchildren, all gave speeches. The
program was different than the past events as there was a
buffet and a comedian, Adam Cozen's. Derek's speech was
the highlight of the speeches making everyone laugh as he
surprised us all.

http://maps.google.com/maps?q=34.128528200,-117.847935100
http://maps.google.com/maps?q=34.128528200,-117.847935100
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=801169426
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=801097526
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=801097526
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800294106
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800294106
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800876110
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=801158073
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=801158073
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800259711
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800259711
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800259531
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800259531
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800261195
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800261195
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Visit from the Past
We got a surprise this week with a visit from past Rotarian Jim Hayne, who happened to
be having breakfast at the Peppertree Cafe last week. When we saw him, we invited him
to come this week to catch up on everything the club is doing. Jim has changed careers
since we last saw him and is now in Marketing for Small Businesses and living nearby in
La Verne after a major move out of State when he last left the Club. It's always good to
see old friends and, hopefully, we'll continue to see more of Jim.

Joe Cina educates us All on DACdb and Ignite
As always, we rely on Joe Cina to keep us all up to date on the newest technology that
there is. This week, he shared with the club the new Ignite App for our members who
were not able to make it to the District 5300 Assembly or Conference. Rotary always
tries to keep us informed and create ways for us to communicate. Not only with each
other but with other clubs as well, throughout the District and Rotary World. Ignite is the
newest addition, which is an App that replaces the old DacBD App. Ignite allows us all
the advantages of DACdb on our phones. So now there is no excuse to not be up-to-
date. With Ignite, we can now edit our information, communicate, visit our calendar but,
most importantly, keep up with everything going on in the District directly on your
phone. He couldn't possibly cover everything Ignite does in the timeframe of one
meeting, so he offered for anyone to contact him if you have questions or needed help.
Joe showed everyone the Glendora Rotary webpage and how to complete the form for
the Field Of Heroes. The form says how someone can pay when filling out the Field of
Heroes request. He told everyone to make sure and not use Zelle for payments.

https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=801169431
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=801169431
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800698122
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800698122
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Rattlesnake Avoidance Training by Dottie Hilliard

Field of Heroes Member Responsibility
The Glendora Rotary Field of Heroes is the gift that keeps on giving. Not only is it
one of the most moving displays of patriotism, of small-town charm, of beauty, and
positive public relations, but it is also one of the main ways our club funds the many
wonderful things we do for the community.

Income from the Field of Heroes is split between the Veterans' Centers at Citrus



College and Azusa Pacific and the Glendora Police Explorers, as well as one
additional local organization. The remaining balance will be allocated to our Glendora
Rotary Charities fund. From this fund most of our community service projects are funded,
including the 30k Meal Packing for Shepherd's pantry, feeding the Trails Days volunteers,
the Rotary Choral Concert, sending students to Teen Leadership Camp (TLC) and Rotary
Youth Leadership Camp (RYLA), and so much more.

This year's income goal is $25,000. Our Board of Directors is requesting every club
member to be responsible for raising up to $600. This could be via the sale of individual
$50 flags or the procurement of two $300 sponsorships, or a combination of both
opportunities. If everyone pitches in, this goal is well in hand.

The time is now to invite companies and small businesses you have a relationship with,
who might like to support this event and become sponsors. Major sponsors will be noted
and recognized prominently in many of our public images.

Gene mentioned the yard signs will be in soon and we need to distribute them around
town. We will also be setting up a time to clean the flags and we will be meeting at the
bin on Grand Ave across from the nursery.

Pauline the Pig-Rotary Charities
Looks like most members were at the meeting this past Tuesday and our guest, Jim
Hayne, was the first person to put money into our pig. Then Tim Moore from Monrovia
is celebrating a milestone birthday soon and gave $100.00 to Pauline the pig, WOW,
thank you, Tim. Rudy & Susanne are grandparents again. Susanne hopped a plane to
Toronto to be with Misha and will not be back for a couple of weeks. Dennis & Tricia are
new to being grandparents and looking forward to enjoying their first grandchild. Mike
& Teresa went to the Citizens of the Year, and it was the first time they had been to the
Glendora Country Club and were excited to donate to Pauline. Gary donated and
thanked everyone who came to the event and told everyone Derek is available to be
rented out for any future events they may have. Tom was happy that he was able to do
the invocation at the Citizen's of the Year event. Steve Garrett brought in a new
member and thanked Sara for a great job bringing him in. Lisa mentioned her brother's
services this Friday, April 25th at Todd Memorial Chapel in Pomona at 2:00 pm. Of
course, Falamack made her usual weekly donation, along with Ray Malki & Gino.

Karen Davis, the minister at First Christian Church, sent us a thank-you letter for the
donation of $1,000.00 for Shepherd's Pantry.


